LAKE FOREST COLLEGE 
SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Date:

02-17-11
Attendees:
Rick Cohen, Cindy Carlson, Leslie Chapman, Bill Martin, Bill Divane, Dave Siebert, Jackie Slaats, David Bennett, Bob Boutin
Start time:
4:00 pm

I.
Unfinished Business
A. Reports
Ergonomic review – individual ergonomic evaluations will be completed for persons expressing a concern regarding their workstation design.  An email will be distributed this summer to all campus personnel.

Ammonia Leak Plan – Dave Siebert reported that he is working on the plan and will have it finalized shortly.  The process identified the need to tie the alarm into the panel monitored by Public Safety as well as adding an eyewash station, labeling pipes and installing explosion proof doors.
Rick Cohen informed the committee that the Crisis Management Plan addresses how LFC will respond to major emergencies and disasters that occur on campus.  This Plan will be incorporated into the Ammonia Leak Plan.

The Lake Forest Fire Department has also been provided a copy of the Anhydrous Ammonia material safety data sheet and the Tier II report (including Form 302) have been submitted to the Local Emergency Planning Commission.

The Plan will be added to the Tier II #302 reporting requirements when completed.
B. Discuss status of recommendations generated from inspections
In 2010 Marsh submitted recommendations for improvement to Lake Forest College on specific health and safety topics.  These included: 

a. Providing summer programs with specific emergency information

b. Completing fire drills for academic and administrative buildings

c. Locating and marking all natural gas shut off valves

d. Training personnel on how to shut off gas valves

Evacuation plans placed in dorm rooms contain the emergency information required by the Marsh inspection.

Fire drills for administrative buildings will be scheduled within the next 12 months and repeated annually.

Fire drills for academic buildings will be discussed with the new Dean of Students this summer.

Except for Johnson all natural gas shut off valves have been located and identified with proper signs.  Facilities Management continues to evaluate Johnson to determine how best to address this issue due to the complex nature of how gas is piped into the building.

Appropriate college personnel have been trained on the procedures required to shut off gas valves.

C.  Other Business
Golf Cart Safety Policy – a draft plan was presented to the committee for review. Jackie Slaats has questions that will be forwarded to Bob Boutin for further discussion. The plan should be completed and made available to the summer programs prior to groups arriving on campus.  The policy will be adopted and groups will have to sign off agreeing to abide with the requirements.
Leslie Chapman recommended that golf cart operators should report any safety concerns to their immediate supervisor. 

Bloodborne Pathogen training has been provided to all Public Safety Officers as well as to selected personnel within the Residence Life staff.   Personnel who have could likely have exposure to potentially infected blood and bodily fluids were given the opportunity to receive the inoculation for Hepatitis B or to sign a declination form.  Kathy Salinger of the Student Health Center will contact persons directly to schedule the series of three shots.

Pete Rivera indicated that he will create bloodborne pathogen clean up kits for each Resident Director and train personnel on how to use the equipment.  Bill Divane informed Pete that Kathy Salinger can provide assistance with training.

Dennis Mae will obtain a bloodborne kit for the Theatre and work with Kathy Salinger to train his personnel on bloodborne pathogen procedures.

The radiation safety officer provided the following information that was shared with the committee:
· All radioactive waste was disposed of including liquid P-32 and S-35.  Lab waste (gloves, vials, bench paper, etc) was also discarded.

· Los Alamos was contacted and have agreed to take away the neutron howitzer (which contains a significant amount of Pu) as part of their reclamation program.

· This spring the following will be removed from campus by a licensed radioactive waste company such as Adco Services

· (3) Ra-226 buttons 

· 0.1 g radiothorium concentrate

· Approx. 400 g of radio lead (coarse crystals) 

· < 1 oz. uranyl acetate

· Metal slug, lead colored (possible Ra)

· (4) metal planchets, lead-colored (possible Ra)

· (2) unopened vials of C-14, NEN Model NEC-164-P, inulin-carboxyl in 10 ml solution.

III. New Business

A. Accident Review (employees and student employees)


To date there has been one employee injury due to a lacerated finger.  
In 2010 the college finished the year with eight occurrences of which five were closed and three remain open with the insurance carrier.  

There was no other claim activity for 2010.

B.
Review findings from inspections

Inspections of academic and administrative buildings have been completed with findings sent to Facman for any repair issues.
A review of a police bulletin identified how terrorists can use specific chemicals to make incendiary devices. A small amount of one of these chemicals is maintained by the Chemistry department.  A review of this chemical MSDS identified that a Class D fire extinguisher is recommended to extinguish this chemical if it is ignited.  The Chemistry department addressed this issue prior to the Safety Committee meeting and took appropriate steps to address this exposure.

C. Employee education and training

No report
D.  Safety policy creation, evaluation, updates

The Chemical Hygiene Safety Plan was reviewed and updated.  The current Plan was added to the college web page.
E. Other business
Tier II reports were completed and submitted 
Chemical Disposal reminders will be sent to various departments in April.

Dormitory and apartment fire drills will be scheduled with Public Safety and Residence Life for this spring.

Rick Cohen questioned the exterior lighting on middle campus by the library.  Dave Siebert was under the impression that the previously cut cable, that caused the outage had been repaired. Dave will look into the situation and discuss with Rick.
South Campus apartment lighting issues were discussed.  Pete Rivera and Rick Cohen would like to see additional lighting in this area.  Dave Siebert is concerned that the project be done properly and not add lighting to existing trees.  Jackie Slaats commented that the area appears darker now, which may be a result of the additional lighting added near the Sports Center and Ice Rink.

Dave Siebert will evaluate the lighting needs and work on budgeting issues.  Rick Cohen suggested addressing this issue in the coming semester.
The recent snow fall resulted in doors being blocked by snow drifts.  Confusion as to Aramarks responsibility to handle this snow removal has been addressed.  Rick Cohen indicated that an after action report will be submitted to the Safety Committee.

A recent news story about carbon monoxide in hockey rinks resulted in calls received by Dave Siebert.  Four detectors were added to the rink interior and Dave will develop a statement to be used by Athletics when questions are raised. Leslie Chapman asked that Brian Bruha contact groups who use the ice rink to let them know our response.

IV.
Next Meeting
Date to be determined for April 2011
Meeting adjourned:
4:45 pm

